Mr. Carl Sears. 1507 E. 16th St., Tulsa, Oklahoma.

Dear Mr. Sears:

At a recent meeting in Kansas City of the basketball coaches of the Big Six Conference we submitted your name as one of the officials, and you were put on as an alternate for some of the games. I am sure that you will hear from Louis Menze in due time.

I don't know how many games you drew, but there were some very favorable things said about you. I assure you it was a pleasure to recommend you.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA LAH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Easketball Coach.